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Faculty Senate Minutes
April 13th, 2021

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, April 13, 2021, at 3:31 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
The Senate President made an announcement and introduced a guest speaker, Ms. Joan Williams, Associate Vice President for Diversity and Inclusion, who spoke about recent diversity initiatives at SU.
The Faculty Welfare Committee made their report on COVID accommodations for Faculty seeking tenure and promotion. Adam Wood moved “that the report be recommended to the Provost.” The motion passed with 15 votes in favor and none against. The report is attached below.
Anita Brown moved a motion, which after debate and amendment passed as follows:
“Resolved:  
The mandate for the All-Faculty Vote related to the Motion passed by the Faculty Senate on 23 March 2021 shall be:
The General Education requirements at Salisbury University should be altered beginning Fall of 2023 to the model proposed by the General Education Steering Committee and found at this link:  https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/campus-governance/faculty-senate/_files/20-21/2021-general-education-alternate-model.pdf.

□ Yes
□  No”
There were 16 votes in favor and none against.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Senate discussed the Provost’s question on forming a committee to look into adding diversity and inclusion to the tenure and promotion criteria and decided by unanimous consent to ask Senators to suggest committee members to the Senate President, who will then pass them to the Provost.
The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
Approved, 4/27/21


Memorandum

March 23, 2021

From: Faculty Welfare Committee
To: Faculty Senate

Re: Recommendations on accommodations for faculty applying for tenure and promotion due to the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic

The FWC recommends that faculty whose professional activity has been negatively affected by the pandemic be granted accommodations which could include the following:

· The ability to postpone tenure and promotion from Assistant to Associate Professor by one year. This should only apply to faculty who apply for tenure and promotion within the same year. If the future financial situation allows, we also recommend that faculty who postpone their application for promotion be considered for back pay in order to make up for the loss due to the delayed promotion. 
While we encourage making reasonable accommodations for faculty applying for promotion from Associate Professor to Professor (or faculty who apply for promotion from Assistant to Associate Professor more than one year after being awarded tenure), we do not recommend a specific postponement period in this case because promotion to Professor (or to Associate Professor for tenured Assistant Professors) can happen at any time after the minimum period.
· The Boyer model of scholarship should be more faithfully applied. This is particularly important in cases where non-tenured faculty spent more time on preparation for teaching as a consequence of transferring instruction to online formats as a consequence of Covid-19, or on managing hybrid or F2F courses in an ever-changing and challenging pandemic environment and, consequently, scholarship and creative works were detrimentally affected. In such cases, the scholarship of teaching should be considered as an alternative to more traditional research endeavors. 
· Consider adjusting the workload percentages taken up by the three areas of evaluation (teaching, professional activity and service) in order to minimize the impact on overall faculty performance. According to the faculty handbook, teaching makes up 65-77%, professional activity 15-25% and service 5-15% of the workload for tenure-track faculty. Given the negative impact on professional activity, for some, and the high demands on teaching due to the pandemic, we encourage departments to consider counting teaching for 77% and professional activity for 15%, where helpful and appropriate. The guiding principle for any such adjustments ought to be “do no harm to the faculty member applying.”

We acknowledge that departments and tenure/promotion committees are responsible for applying their own guidelines. However, we would encourage everybody involved in the tenure/promotion process to take these recommendations into consideration and to consider mitigating any faculty hardships related to the Covid-19 pandemic. These recommendations should only be applied to applications genuinely affected by the pandemic and not to applications where problems were apparent before the pandemic.

